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Thank you to my Church Family for all the well-wishes, gifts, 

cards, flowers, and beautiful reception.  I have truly enjoyed my 

15+ years as Church Secretary! Thank you so much! 

                                                                  Debbie Lathrop 

 

“Thanks for the memories” Our church family has constantly 

changed over the years.  Babies were born, children grew up, and 

family members have gone home to God.  Through it all, we have 

been in ministry together to celebrate, to comfort, to love and care 

for each other.  How do you say good-bye to your family of 21 

years?  We say, “We love you dearly, we will miss you greatly and 

you will forever be in our hearts.”  We give God thanks for this 

ministry we have shared and will continue to hold you in prayer as 

God guides you into new ministries.  We will not be your pastors, 

but we will be your friends.  Thank you for 21 years of serving God 

together. Thank you for loving us and loving our family.  Thank 

you for the wonderful celebration lunch, beautiful clock and 

tablecloth and all the kind words, gifts and friendships shared.   

 

                            Blessings,   Jim, Jackie, Clayton and Kate Summers  
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Thank you note…..  

Dear First Christian Church, we want you to know how much we have 

appreciated all your help over the years at The Hope Center.  We invite 

you to continue your support by volunteering and donating in the future. 

Blessings to Jim and Jackie on their new ministry call.   

Steve Smith, The Hope Center in Albion  

 

WOMEN’S RETREAT 

Women's Retreat is Sept 28-30. Registration 

forms are now available in the church office. 

Invite a friend or two and ride together. Don't 

delay, commit today.  

 
Eric Bramlet, Glyn Draper, Roger Anderson, Kevin 
Pixley, Vesta Rigg, Ron DeFoor, Peg Geurin, Mark 
Folz, Ray Culver, Tracy Deckard, LuAnn Lemke, 
Evelyn Frick, Jason Fiero, Paul Wilson, Greg 
Urbanski, Emily Ewald, Laverne Sherman, Sylvia 

Spencer, Julia Corwin, Bob Nix, Jim Warmoth, Mary Faye Wyatt, Don 
Mann, Global Refugee Crisis, Betty & Mike Foshee, Joan Hackler, Devan 
Swift, Myrtle Hocking, Betty Taylor, Jennifer Koonce,  Elaine Spencer, 
Mary Jo Birley, Bill & Pat Beesley, our country, it’s leaders, all servicemen 
and women; natural disaster victims.               
*The Prayer List is periodically updated.  Let us know if someone needs 

to be put back on.   

 

 
*Those who went on the Camp Walter Scott work trip. Devan and 
Stacey Swift, Wilbur and Peggy Brown, Jim, Jackie, and Kate 
Summers. Thank you for all you did! 
*McKinnon Anderson: filling in to teach Sunday School 
Kindergarten- Fifth Grade. 
 

 
 

SERVING IN JUNE 
 

Deacons: Lillian Foshee, Verlin Snow, Trish Snow 

           Kelsey Phelps, Darla Brooke, McKinnon Anderson 
Custodial Deacon: Jon Mayhue 

  Communion Preparers:  Roxanna Seybold & Rosanna    
                                                                               Peterson 
Sanctuary Straightener:                       Betty Winternheimer 

                             Elder on Call:   
 Acolytes:  Talon Rafferty & Jaxon Schrader 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

OFFERING – June 3, 2018                 OFFERING – June 10, 2018 
General                        $2,892.00  General           $2,177.00 
Memorial Fund                 50.00 Memorial Fund $235.00 
Mission Trip Fund           28.00 Blessing Basket   $13.00 
Website                            100.00 Website  $100.00 
Week of Compassion       20.00 World Outreach     $8.00 
Outreach                              8.00 Fellowship Time     $6.00 
Cookbook                            5.00 
Technology Fund             10.00 
Loan                              1,000.00     
Total:                           $4,113.00 Total:                  $2,539.00 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
 

 
The Health Department is collecting new and gently used stuffed 
animals for the shot clinic. If you wish to donate you can drop them 
off at the health department or contact Megan Smith. Thank you! 



 
The summer youth (6th-12th grade) dates are as follows. Friday, June 
22, 2018 at 11:30 is a Movie Day at First Christian for youth.  June 
30th is a Girl’s Day. We are meeting at the church at 9:45 to head 
out. A guy’s day is being planned, we will let you know the details 
soon. For more information contact Jessica Williams or call the 
church office. 
 

 
 
The church received a Certificate of Appreciation from Mount 
Carmel Grade School for the 2017-2018 School Year on May 30th, 
2018. We were rewarded for our valuable contribution to the 
school. Congratulations, church, on this excellent recognition in the 
community. 
 
 

 

 
 
Vacation Bible School is coming up. To register, go to our Facebook 
event (Vacation Bible School hosted by Leslie Hipsher) or use the 
link below, 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSddtmmECoU2ebp
KLlCJhwbSRtJcsDRIVa79VWJJVWCDod1lSg/viewform  
Registration forms also available in the church office.   
Contact Janet Payne if you would like to volunteer!  
 

Vacation Bible School Dates:  
 June 24-27, 2018 6-8pm 
 

Vacation Bible School Set up Days:  
 Saturday June, 16 @ 11 A.M. 
 Wednesday, June 20 @ 5:30 P.M. 
 Saturday, June 23 @ 11 A.M. 
 

 
  

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSddtmmECoU2ebpKLlCJhwbSRtJcsDRIVa79VWJJVWCDod1lSg/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSddtmmECoU2ebpKLlCJhwbSRtJcsDRIVa79VWJJVWCDod1lSg/viewform


 
                                                                 
 
 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

1 
 

2    
 
    Exercise  
    9-9:45 AM 

3  
 
  Counseling 

4  
     
    OFFICE 
    CLOSED 
 

5  
 
    Exercise  
   9-9:45 AM 
 
  TAT 6:00 PM 
 

6 
 
 
 

7   
    

8    
 
 
 

Grandparents & 
Me Camp Starts 

9 

    
    Exercise  
    9-9:45 AM 

10 

Counseling 
 

World Outreach 
5:00 PM 

 
    

 
 

11    

    Exercise 

9-9:45 AM 
 

Senior Group 
 

12 
    Exercise  
   9-9:45 AM 
 
  TAT 6:00 PM 

 

13 
 

 

14 

 
 

15 
Elder’s 
Meeting 

10:30 AM 
 

Chi Rho Camp 
Starts  

16  
     
    Exercise  
    9-9:45 AM 

 
 

 
  
     
 
 

 
 

17  
    
   Counseling  

Anxiety Group 
7-8:30 PM 

 

18   
     Exercise 

9-9:45 AM 
Senior Group 

 
BOARD MEETING 

 7:00 pm 
 
 

19   Exercise 
    9-9:45 AM 
 
   COOKIE DAY  
  
   TAT 6:00 PM  

 

20 
 

 
 
 
 

21 
 
 

22  
 
  
Chi Rho & Junior 
Camp Start   

23 
 

    Exercise 
9-9:45 AM 

 
 

 

24  
 

Counseling 
 
 

25    
      

     Exercise 
9-9:45 AM 

Senior Group 
 
 
 

 
     

26    
     Exercise  
    9-9:45 AM 
  
   TAT 6:00 PM 
 

27 
 

28 
   
 
 
 
 

   
29 

      
 
 

30  
     Exercise 

9-9:45 AM 
   
 

 
 

 

31 
   Counseling 

Grief Support 
7-8:30 PM 

 
 
 

 

 
 
    

 

   

 

  
 
 

July 2018 

Senior Group Meets Every Wednesday 

      from 10:00 AM –2:00 PM 

         

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
1 Tim Wiser                                    14 Evelyn Frick  
                                                      Colin Matthew Lathrop 
2 McKinnon Anderson                    
                             15 Callie Street 
4 Debbie Calverley    
                                         17 Jayla Rose Griggs 
5 Kathy Foshee     Harper Grace Fiero 
 Barbara Escobedo                 
     20 Gracee Haggard  
6           Logan Baker       
         
 7     Jeff Foshee                      22        Mary Jo Luth 
 Amanda Andrews                                    Paula Street                                     

Bernie Wyatt                                       Bob Buchanan 
                                              
8 Barry Roberts                              23 Avery Joelle Swift 
      
10         Kaycee Lewis   26 Emily Waterbury                                       
      
12         Chuck Wiles                29 Emma Mayhue 
      Bill Berry 
13         Johnathan Foshee               
             Jaxon Schrader    30        Brianna Meyer 
             Duane Lewis 
 

 
 
 
 
 
    
                              

           
 

 1 Curt & Lesley Hipsher 

 

 5 Mike & Linda Gill 

 

  9 John & Lorraine Bellessa 

 

11 Jim & Jackie Summers 

  

 17 Dennis & Kay Mundy 

  Melvin & Marilyn Hocking 

           Lisa & Ben Benedict 

   

 21 Don & Betty Tharp 


